BAM Booster Club Board Meeting Minutes
Date:

May 11, 2013
Attendees: 
Rick Stafford, Michael Silves, Orlando Boleda, Jill Beerman, John Baker and Lynn Erickson 
Start time: 
9:00 AM

1. Treasurer’s report from Orlando shows there haves been no changes (no monies in or out) since the two expenditures in April (the BAM banner and the equipment share to BISC).  We have two pending expenses: the frame for Allan’s gift and the fee for the butterfly clinic. 
2. Meet Director’s report from Jill indicates they are having a hard time securing a referee because the weekend of BAMFest is the same weekend of the HOD, which is where the starters get their re-certifications.  Jill received some correspondence indicating this has been an ongoing issue.  Her suggestion is that for next year, we coordinate around that date when planning BAMFest.  In addition, she has found an issue with financing based on the budgeted income statement due to the fact that we are now required to collect tax.
Action Item: 
Joy has a database of referees.  Jill will work with her to go down that list in order to identify one that is available.  The Meet Directors will try to secure someone by the end of May so that they can move forward in getting the sanction number from PNA.

Lynn has checked past meeting minutes, which indicate Allan previously noted it was his understanding tax could not be collected from Club Assist when we charged the entry fee.

In the event we can collect taxes on Club Assist, Orlando will create a budget for the amount per entry fee. 

3. Swim clinic update from Rick.  The butterfly clinic will be held next Sunday.  There are 24 attendees for the in-water portion.  We will have twice as many attendees as we have had for prior clinics but as of now, we only have three people on deck.  Rick would like to have more people available on deck and his hope is to have board members volunteer (to avoid any fee).  
Action Items:
Orlando will approach Sarah and/or Randy to see if they would be willing to volunteer to assist with the clinic. 

Orlando is attending the clinic and will bring a check to pay Charlotte. 

Since there is no filming for this clinic and the participants will be in-water, Booster will not provide any snacks or refreshments.

4. Summer party update from Rick.  He has been pressing Todd for a date but the most recent date (August 16) fell through.  Of note is that AAB is being held on August 24.   
Action Items:
Rick will try to nail down Todd for a date in the next few days.  

Concurrently, Lynn will contact the Parks Department to see if the August 17 date is available for a space at Fay Bainbridge.
5. Since the elections are complete, John is Vice President and Michael is now President.  Rick is moving into the President At Large position.  From this point forward, Michael will set the agenda for the meetings and do a preliminary review/approval of the minutes (prior to their being sent out to the group).  The positions that will need to be filled next May are: Treasurer, Communications Director and Secretary.  
Action Items:
Possible future agenda items include clinics (the consensus is that they should continue but there needs to be further discussion of how they will be organized), Booster fees (if they should be decreased, given our surplus budget) and future expenditures that can benefit our group (new equipment, getting the deck clock running, etc.).
6. Follow up discussion from last month’s meeting involved April’s annual contract review in July.  Suggestion was that we submit a letter demonstrating our strong support that her contract be amended in a way that would lead to a long term retention strategy.
Action Items:
Orlando will draft a letter and submit it to the group for input.  Once finalized, we will submit the letter through the chain of command for Parks Department.  

Rick will speak with Jamie to try to get the number of BAM members from when April first began as coach so that we can use those numbers to demonstrate how the program has grown.  
Meeting adjourned at 9:45 AM.

